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 18th July 2025 
 
 
 
 
Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
As we reach the end of term, I wanted to share a range of key information that you will need 
for your child’s return to school in September.  
 
Return in September 
All students in Years 7 to 11 will return to school on Tuesday 2nd September. 
Students will return as follows: 
Year 7 start at 8.40am 
Year 8 start at 9.45am 
Year 9 start at 10.45am 
Year 10 start at 10.45am 
Year 11 start at 10.45am 
 
Students will spend time with their form tutor, receive their new timetables and receive an 
assembly before lessons take place Periods 4 and 5.  A reminder that details of all of our 
calendar / term dates are available on our website: https://wernethschool.com/termdates  
 
Uniform and basic equipment 
Our uniform rationale strives to prepare young people for the world of work by raising 
standards of presentation in a consistent approach across the school.  A letter regarding 
uniform was emailed to parents this week, a copy of this can be found here 
 
Year teams 2025/26 academic year 

 Year Achievement 
Leader 

Year Inclusion 
Manger 

Senior Leader Link 

Year 7 Mr Bennett Miss Rutherford Mr Norman 

Year 8 Mr Mairs Mr Campbell Mrs Warren 

Year 9 Mr Mujagic Mrs Gibson-Shaw Mrs Taylor 

Year 10 Mr Foulkes Ms McIntyre Mr Hague 

Year 11 Mr Foulkes Miss Lewis Mr Brighton 

(Email addresses can be found on our school website under the ‘Contact Us’ tab.) 
 
 
 

https://wernethschool.com/termdates
https://files.schudio.com/werneth-school/files/documents/uniform-letter/Uniform_letter_September_2025.pdf


 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Werneth School, Harrytown, Romiley, Stockport SK6 3BX 
Acting Headteacher: R Chantler      Tel: 0161 494 1222   Email: admin@wernethschool.com    

www.wernethschool.com 

 
 
The following changes have been made to give our students the best possible outcomes. 
 
Lessons 
 
• All students will be moving to a one-week timetable. 
 
• There is an amendment to the timings of the day; though this doesn’t affect the school 

start and finish time. 
 

 
 

• As lessons will begin at 8:45am, students will go straight to lessons.  There will be no line 
ups. 

 
Uniform 
• All equipment and uniform will still be checked at the gates and doors on the way into the 

building and in each lesson. 
• Uniform - key changes - 8 stripes on ties, down to the navel, top buttons done up on 

shirts. 60 denier tights to be worn from October 1st. Trousers introduced for all students 
in September 2026. 

 
Inset days 

• We have several INSET days - 1st September, 26th September and 1st October.  This is 
earlier than in previous years. Details will be sent home in the end of year update. 

 
Photographs 
As usual, we will be taking individual school photographs for all Year 7 and Year 10 students. 
These will take place in school on Monday 8th September. Our Year 11 panoramic photograph 
will be taken on the same day.  Parent/Carers will be able to buy these photographs. 
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Attendance and Punctuality 
A reminder that we take attendance and punctuality seriously at Werneth School.  If a child’s 
attendance falls below the 90% guideline for persistent absence then this equates to 20 days 
absence from school - 100 lessons missed and the equivalent of one academic year of English, 
maths or science lessons. Parents may not be aware of the cumulative effect of the absence. 
 
Should you have any attendance concerns, questions or require support please contact, Mrs 
Hall, Attendance Lead @ tracey.hall@wernethschool.com. 
 
School Buses 
From September there has been a change to the Brinnington school bus timetable.  The very 
early bus (W1) has been removed and replaced by two double deckers.  
 

Brinnington Road/Manor Road Departure Time 

W2 07.47 

W3 07.51 

The detailed copy of the new timetable can be found here 
 
Staff Leaving 
Staff moving on elsewhere is part of the journey of any school and the end of term is always 
a time to say goodbye to some of our colleagues.   I would like to thank the following 
members of staff, and wish them well for the future. 
 
Miss Higham (Science) is leaving us to take up a teaching post in Liverpool and Dr Taylor 
(Science) moves to another school within Greater Manchester. 
 
Finally, I would like to thank all parents and carers for your unwavering support this year, 
and wish you a happy and relaxing summer break. 
 
I look forward to welcoming students back on Tuesday 2nd September. 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
Ms Rhiannon Chantler 
Acting Headteacher 

mailto:tracey.hall@wernethschool.com
https://wernethschool.com/parents/travelling-to-school

